St Vincent  Primary School

East Kilbride

Parent Council

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 21st October 2015
Members of Council

Colette Wilson (Chair & Treasurer (fund raising Group)



Sharon Hamilton (Vice Chair)

Carol Anne Gilmore (parent member)
 Danielle Timmons (ADHT)


Liz Blake (class teacher)
Olive Thomas (parent member)

Vincent McDermott (grandparent member)
Lesley Frame (parent member)

Anne Kew (parent member)

Suzanne Cullen (parent member)

Bonnie Salinas (parent member)

Sharon  Shields
(parent member)

Paula Ferguson 
(parent member)

Joan Wilson (parent member)

David Kelly  (parent member)

Olive Thomas (parent member)

Eileen Tompkins
(HT)


Eadzoin Byars (parent member)

Audrey McCallum (parent member)
Adele Godfrey 
(parent member)

Gerard Gordon (Church Rep)

Mrs Boyle (APT)



Mrs Ziolo (APT)




Grace Gordon (mins secy)

Attendees
Colette Wilson 
Sharon Hamilton
Danielle Timmons
Eileen Tompkins

A N Other

Jim Bannon

Paula Ferguson
Liz Blake 
Mrs Boyle

Mrs Ziolo

Anne Kew 

Suzanne Cullen 
Agnes Hendry
Olive Thomas
David Kelly 

Councillor Archie Buchanan

Ian Macdonald (SLC)

Grace Gordon (mins secy)

1.
Opening Prayer and Welcome

Agenda was issued and  is reflected in these minutes.  Chair welcomed and thanked everyone for attending. In particular Councillor Archie Buchanan and Mr Ian MacDonald from the South Lanarkshire Council.  Meeting was opened with prayer by Chair.
2.  Apologies
Gerard Gordon
Carol Anne Gilmore
Sharon Shields
Bonnie Salinas
Vincent McDermott 
Lesley Frame 
Bonnie Salinas 

Sharon  Shields

Councillor James Docherty

3. Minutes of Previous AGM held on 22nd October 2014
Minutes of previous AGM were taken as  read and approved.
4. Matters arising from previous minutes of 22nd October 2014
· Footpath from Lindsayfield. To Greenhills

Mins Secy read an e-mail received from Mr Suart Laird, Traffic and Transportation Engineer Community and Enterprise Resources of South Lanarkshire Council i.e. “We note from our recent site visit that Barrett Homes have now completed the section of remote footpath from Tannan Crescent to the rear of their new SUDS pond.  This leaves a gap between the SUDS pond  and the existing remote footpath at the rear of Durban Avenue.  The Council does not currently have funding available to complete this footpath link which would likely require the construction of a bridge and, given the above findings from our accident assessment, we currently are unable to justify diverting funding from other road safety improvements measures at this time.  Please be assured that the Council will look to bring forward the footpath works as and when our existing priorities allow and when suitable levels of funding become available.”

Barriers on Greenhills Road
E-mail also covered this matter which has been ongoing for a few years as Parent Forum is  very concerned about the safety of children walking to school along the Greenhills Road particularly with the increase of the volume of traffic from the current home building programmes.   Part of council reply “we are satisfied with the current arrangement of road safety measures on Greenhills Road and, given the results of assessment of accident records, it is not considered necessary to provide new or additional lengths of pedestrian guardrail at this location at this time. Please be assured that we will continue to monitor this location”  Officers from Roads and Transportation Services were unable to attend our AGM however they did indicate that they would be willing to meet with a representative from the Parent Council at their council offices during working hours.  Alternatively they would be happy to respond in writing to the parent council on any roads related issues generated during the AGM discussions.  Councillor Archie Buchanan requested that this e-mail be forwarded to him to enable him to pursue the matter on our behalf.









Action:
 AB

Football pitch (Multi Use Games Area – MUGA)
Parental concern has been raised on a number of occasions regarding the safety of the football pitch in the school playground as children and adults have experienced injuries whilst using this area.  Mr Ian Macdonald updated the meeting on this matter highlighting that all schools built at the time of St Vincent Primary were given the same sort of surface.  Costs to replace the surface would be in the region of £20-£25K which can be obtained through fundraising and grants.  Currently the council are working through a programme with Sports Council with results expected within a few weeks.   Mr MacDonald will contact us further.










Action: IMcD
Reference was also made to the maintenance and condition of the outdoor play area where a mound of grass/sand was built however due to inclement weather at the beginning of the construction completion  of the mound,  the rain washed most of the sand from the area  creating a hazardous area  where children play.  Mr Macdonald indicated this was part  responsibility of land services who would require to do an evaluation to assess damage and part of installation contractor.  Head Teacher agreed to write to contractor with a view to resolving the situation.



Action:
SLC/HT
Grants – Councillor Docherty – not available

First Aid cover on fun nights – this matter is closed.
Prayer Group 
School working towards encouraging more participation within the prayer group which will be held at the end of the school day on  a Friday afternoon for about 30 mins.





Action:
HT/ACDT

5. Presentation of Chairperson’s annual report
· Referred to the following as per  attached report.
·  Attendance at meetings,
·  Appointment of Permanent Deputy Head, 
· Footpath from Lindsayfield. 
· Get to Grips with Grants,
·  Presentations from Pupils,
· Fundraising Sub Committee 
Report was concluded by vote of thanks to teaching and support staff for their hard work with all the children throughout the year

6. Adoption of Annual Report – was agreed by all attendees.

7. Head Teacher’s Report –the Head Teacher issued a very comprehensive report (copy attached) covering the following points:

· School Organisation and Resources
· Successful Grant Applications
· School Improvement Plan 2015/2018
· Self Evaluation
· Learning in Saint Vincent’s
· Partnership Working
· Sharing the Learning
· Thanks
Congratulations was given to Lorraine Mullen our Depute Head who was appointed to the position of  Head Teacher in   St                                            a few weeks ago.    Miss Danielle Timmons is currently Acting Depute Head, with Mrs Boyle and Mrs Ziolo sharing the role of Acting Principal.     The school will be looking to appoint a permanent Depute Head over the next coming months however this may take some time as the post  requires to be advertised and the relevant administrative procedures require to be processed.

Congratulations given to Miss Timmons who won the Rolls Royce Science competition.  The school have been able to purchase science equipment to assist with “Star Gazing Project”.
8. Fundraising Committee – Treasurer’s Report and Income and Expenditure Report attached.
· There is currently no funds in bank as all monies having been put towards the benefit of the children

· A number of events were held during 2014/2015 with only the Race Night having a disappointing turn out.

· Christmas hamper appeals- a great success in helping to raise funds as well as helping less fortunate families at that time.

· Forthcoming events include Hallowe’en Night on 29th October and Christmas Fayre on 28th November.

Appeal was made to the meeting for more helpers at activity nights.

9.   Present office bearers stand down

In keeping with the Parent Council constitution, all  office bearers are required to stand down after one year in service.    Current chair /Treasurer and Vice Chair stood down
10.
 Temporary Chair 
Mr Jim Bannon kindly agreed to take on this role.
11.
Election of office bearers

Meeting was asked for nominees for office role of Chair, Vice and Treasurer resulting in:


Sharon Hamilton

Chair

Paula Ferguson

Vice Chair


Colette Wilson

Treasurer of fund raising committee

12.
New Chairperson continued meeting with Any Other Business
Query was raised regarding the letters requesting the return of tear off slips to the school.  Head Teacher confirmed that although letters are sent to the parent forum through the school’s ‘parent-mail’ system, most parents return either the tear off slip or a separate communication in an envelope.   There are still a number of parent forum who do not have computer access in which case hard copies of letters are given to pupils to take home.  Contract for Parent Mail concludes at the end of 2015, having run for three years. The school may be looking at other ways of communicating electronically with parent forum.

Thank You card received from Mrs Mary Duke who retired from teaching at St Vincent Primary School earlier in 2015.  A cheque  of £300 was gifted from the Parent Council to Mrs Duke who stated that she had purchased some lovely garden furniture and will think of St Vincent’s as she is sitting in the sunshine!

13.
Fund raising Committee – Future events

Forthcoming Hallowe’en night - charge for ticket will be £5 per family.  Mr Jim Bannon has kindly agreed to provide his DJ services free of charge.  Hot dogs, tuck shop, tea and coffee will be available.
14.
Closing remarks  not taken

15.
Date of next AGM


Wednesday, 19th October 2016

Date of next Parent Council Meeting – Wednesday 27th January 2016
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm with prayer
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